ellie.lydon@cambourneparishcouncil.gov.uk

From: Kerry - <office@cambourneparishcouncil.gov.uk>

Sent: 09 November 2019 10:07
To: office@cambourneparishcouncil.gov.uk
Subject: Contact Form submission from cambourneparishcouncil.gov.uk by Kerry '
Name

Kerry

Email

Phone

Subject

Traffic outside The Vine School

Message

| would be very grateful if somebody could clarify something for me in regards to Brace Dein, the road in front of The Vine
School.

I am both a resident of Mosquito Road (which connects to Brace Dein) and a mother of a child who attends the school so
future plans will have a direct impact on my family's life.

| support the need for clearly marked crossing points, a crossing warden is possible, keeping the allotment car park open at
all times, all in coordination with the local PSCO.

PARENTS park and drive very badly during the 'school rush hour' at what are probably the most important times of the day
to be vigilant.

Within this week's school newsletter it was suggested that Brace Dein would likely become a one way street. | do not
support this action and do not believe that it will improve the traffic situation. It will mean more people will be forced onto
Mosquito Road which is a very narrow road, and people will simply turn around in the road rather than go round. | believe
that this may in fact make the traffic worse.

Making the road one way will impact significantly on the resident who live on the adjoining roads all of the time, not just for
40 minutes, twice a day during week days and only during term time. This feels like an over reaction.

| would be very grateful if you could clarify if there are plans to make the road one way or if this is a simple case of miss-
communication or a misunderstanding.

Kind Regards

Kerry



